


Introduction 

SUBSURFACE SITE INVESTIGATION 
Jo Lyn Enterprises, Ltd. 

21 Valley Street 
Mayville, New York 

In accordance with an agreement, dated May 8, 2006, Hazard Evaluations, 
Inc. (HEI) completed a focused Subsurface Site Investigation (SSI) at the above­
referenced (subject) site (Figure 1, Attachment 1 ). This SSI was completed to 
provide additional data and information concerning the subsurface condition of the 
subject site, at which a historic release of Trichloroethene occurred from a historic 
septic tank. Preliminary site subsurface data were provided in a Phase II ESA 
report by LCS, Inc., dated September 23, 2005. HEl's SSI addressed the following: 
1) A more thorough characterization of Volatile Organic Contaminants (VOCs) within 
the on-site soil profile, both vertically and laterally; 2) Water table elevations and the 
approximate on-site groundwater flow direction; 3) Definition of the shallow 
contaminant plume on-site with respect to site boundaries; 4) Condition of the 
subfloor soil/fill beneath a portion of the facility; and 5) Identification of any "hot 
spots" within the soil profile in the impacted zone, including any areas exhibiting 
dense non-aqueous phase liquid (DNAPL) product. 

Site History 
Jo Lyn Enterprises owns and operates the facility, which is located at 21 

Valley Street, Village of Mayville, Chautauqua County, New York. This parcel of 
land consists of approximately 1.06 acres of land located within the lake plain across 
Route 394 along the western side of Chautauqua Lake. Historically, the facility was 
operated by Wappat Saw Company. Later the facility was operated as Standard 
Portable Products, Inc. One or more of the prior owners reportedly performed 
various metal working operations, including vapor degreasing using a 
Trichloroethene (TCE) degreasing unit. It is understood that the spent TCE solvent 
from this unit was disposed of or stored in an exterior underground septic tank. 

The current owner, Jo Lyn Enterprises Ltd. d/b/a Standard Portable ("Jo 
Lyn"), purchased certain assets including the facility in 1996 and began 
manufacturing operations. Pre-purchase due diligence investigations identified a 
septic tank historically believed to be used as storage/disposal for TCE waste 
generated by the vapor degreasing unit; a remedial program was conducted by 
Anderson International, Inc. on Jo Lyn's behalf. It should be noted that the septic 
tank was removed in 1996 at the time of Jo Lyn's purchase. The waste that Jo Lyn 
generated in association with its use of the vapor degreaser was containerized and 
transported off-site for disposal. The use of the vapor degreaser continued until 
2001, when it was taken out of service. In late 2002, Jo Lyn sought to sell the 
subject site, and as part of the due diligence process, a Phase II ESA was 
performed on behalf of the potential buyer's financial lending institution. The results 
of that Phase II ESA indicated significant levels of TCE contamination in the soil and 
groundwater in the vicinity of former septic tank. 
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